Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 478 August 2009

An Apology

Last month a technical glitch meant that a number of articles got dropped from the final typed version of Village News. We managed to retrieve all but two of them but apologise to the Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association and the August Castle Farm Picnic (see page 8) that their articles were omitted.

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Meeting on 10th July 2009 was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), Mrs J Calvert (Vice Chairman), D Weston, Mrs P Bean, B Parkinson, N Anfield, and I Read. Clerk BC Taylor (878060).

Walk Round Village on 6th July 2009:

Councillors carried out their walk as planned and identified the following matters requiring attention:

- The street light (blue 17) opposite Bramble Cottage, Main Street is out
- Both notice boards in Church End and East End are overgrown with foliage and require a trim
- The hedge on the left hand side of Calverts Garth requires a trim
- The handrail at Hill House needs remounting higher up as soon as possible
- The hedge on the opposite side of the road from the Lower Village Green requires a trim
- The ginnel from East End requires tidying up at ground floor level
- The hedge outside 26 Castle Side needs taking back 3 feet from the path
- The open space in The Croft requires the grass to be cut
- Attention needs to be given to the overhanging trees down Daskett Hill and Cornborough Road

Children's' Fair:

The Children's' Fair on the Village Green will take place on 29th, 30th and 31st of July between the hours of 6-9pm.

Planning Applications

09/00464/FUL: Mrs H Cleather: Erection of two-bedroom detached dwelling at land adjacent to Halfway House Main Street Sheriff Hutton York

Councillors supported the application in its present form

09/00472/HOUSE: Mr & Mrs R Watson: Erection of a single-storey extension and conservatory to rear and extensions to existing front and rear dormer windows at 14 The Croft Sheriff Hutton York YO60 6SQ

Councillors supported the application in its present form

Approval by Ryedale DC of Application 09/00188/FUL: WH Lockwood & Co: subject to conditions Approval by Ryedale DC of Application 09/00294/HOUSE: Dr Robert Glover: subject to conditions Approval by Ryedale DC of Application 09/00269/HOUSE: Mrs E Grout: subject to conditions Refusal by Ryedale DC of Application 09/00337/ADV: Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club (Mr E Taylor) Notification by Ryedale DC of Withdrawal of Application 09/00354/FUL: Mr R Masefield

The Next Meeting will take place on 14th August 2009 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club

218 members took part in the June draw, £25 prize-winning numbers were 49, 71, 90 and 120.

Cycling in the Village

It has come to the attention of the Council that people are cycling on the pavements. Please remember that Pedestrians have the right of way on the pavements and all cyclists should use due care and courtesy when sharing this area with them. Can parents please bring these matters to the attention of the younger cyclists in the Community.

Yoga Classes

The **Yoga Class** held at Sheriff Hutton Primary School will resume after the summer holidays on Monday 21st September at 7-30pm. The autumn term will finish on Monday 7th December and half term will be on Monday 26th October.

Neighbourhood Watch

P.C. Glenn Goodwill, North Yorkshire Police, remains our local contact.

TEL: 0845 60 60 247 ext 5692

email: glenn.goodwill@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk

This is now to inform everybody of a change of contacts in Neighbourhood Watch.

Chair: is now Bevil Freeman-Grenville, Master of Kinloss

TEL: 01347 878346 MOBILE: 07740 231 535 email: bevilkinloss@aol.com

Secretary: is now Christine Hudson

TEL: 01347 878389

email: chrissie hudson@live.co.uk

AIMS OF NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH:

- To reduce opportunities for crime and make it difficult for criminals to act.
- To build up a community spirit, so that neighbours can work together for everyone's benefit, informing each other when you are away.
- To tell the police and your neighbours about suspicious incidents in our neighbourhood.

NEXT MEETING: Thursday 17th September at 7.30p.m. in the Village Hall – please come along and join us, all are welcome.

Our Community Policeman, Glenn Goodwill, will be attending if you have any questions for him. If you have any questions and are unable to attend the Meeting please do not hesitate to contact either Bevil or Christine.

{NEXT MEETING OF C.A.P. is Thursday 3rd September at 7.00p.m. in Gate Helmsley Village Hall.}

NICOLA'S CUISINE

Outside Catering
Luxury
Ready Prepared Meals
Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

STORES and POST OFFICE

Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers

Free local delivery service available Tel: 01347 878 331

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Michelle Marshall of Old Mill View in Sheriff Hutton will be running the **Great North Run** for her chosen charity – Candle Lighters. Candle Lighters Childhood Cancer Foundation (CCCF) began in 1970 by a group of parents whose children had been diagnosed with cancer. They came together to lobby for more research, and to support each other through the diagnosis and treatment of this life threatening disease at a time when very few children survived. Michelle has placed a Collection box in the Sheriff Hutton Post Office and would ask all those who wish to support her and Candle Lighters to either contact her at 27 Old Mill View or visit her Just Giving Website at www.justgiving.com/michellemarshall09. Thanks.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

League Reports. Congratulations to the York League Ladies' team who have gained promotion and will be back playing tennis in Div 5 next season.

The Mixed and Men's York League teams still have matches to play but the Men's team are looking at being relegated and the mixed team will have to win their last matches to stay in Div 9.

Hovingham League The Mixed team are hoping to survive in Div 2, the outcome will be decided by the last few matches.

The Ladies' A team will finish mid table and the B team will be towards the bottom of the table.

Many thanks to the Match Secretaries who despite a difficult year due to a high level of injuries have managed to get their teams out and have fulfilled their match commitments.

Junior Tennis. The junior practice sessions finished in July, these have been well supported with the added bonus of coaching sessions and the help of David Hull, Louis Cox and Rory McMillan. Many thanks to Helen, Saundra and their helpers for organising the sessions.

Intermediate Junior Section. The Junior Club Night has been well supported and the junior boys have played in both the mixed and men's team. The Junior team has also done well having won most of their matches.

Junior Singles Competition. A record number of juniors took part in the competition which provided excellent tennis. The semi finalists were David Hull, Rory McMillan, Louis Cox and James McCauley. The final was an exciting match between Louis Cox and David Hull. Congratulations to the winner, Louis Cox who played excellent tennis to win the title for the second year in a row.

Club Competitions. Ladies' Singles Saturday Sept 26th 1.30pm, Ladies Doubles October 3rd 1.30pm. Men's Singles and Doubles Saturday September 19th at 10.00am.

Mixed Doubles / American Tournament Saturday September 6th 10.00am. You don't need a partner, just come and play.

Intermediate Juniors are very welcome to play in any of the competitions.

Ladies Sessions and Club Night continue throughout August.

Details of the club are available from Josephine Johnson Secretary

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association

Many thanks to those who came to the Tea & Coffee at Greystones, which raised £162. The Village Choir will be entertaining us at Greystones on 16th October and there will be a cooked supper – more details later.

Chrisalis Services

Let us take your problems away...

Business Support: Executive PA

Event Management: Design

Services

Tel: 0844 583 8152

e: <u>lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk</u> www.chrisalisservices.co.uk

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Now Open at Cavanagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~

Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN AUGUST

Sheriff	2nd	9.30am	Holy Communion - Robert		
Hutton			Law		
	9th	9.30am	Holy Communion - Marie Teare		
	16th	9.30am	Holy Communion - Chris Ellis		
	23rd	9.30am	Morning Worship - Alan & Jenny		
	30th	10am	Benefice Service at Farlington		
Farlington	9th	11.15am	HC by extension		
	23rd	11.15am	Holy Communion CW-O2		
	30th	10am	Benefice Service - Young Heroes		
Marton	2nd			6pm	Celtic Evening Worship
marton	16th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	30th	10am	Benefice Service at Farlington	Орин	Demonds Colde Edemand
Stillington	2nd	10am	Village Praise - Methodist Church		
	9th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	16th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	23rd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	30th	10am	Benefice Service at Farlington		
Sutton-on-	2nd	8am	Holy Communion		
the-Forest		10.45am			
	9th	10.45am	Holy Communion	1	
	16th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Family Praise		
	23rd	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	30th	10am	Benefice Service at Farlington		

EVENTS

August 1	Gift & Open Day in the Church. 10-12noon and 2-4pm
	7.30pm - "A Canadian Affair" or "Across Canada by Rail" - a talk by John Oakley in
	the Parish Church. £4 on the door. Tea & Coffee served in the interval
August 31	Coffee Morning, May Rose Cottage – 10am

NOTICES

The Africa Concert and BBQ in the Vicarage Garden made £855 which will be shared between the Jacaranda Project in Swaziland and Chikupira School in Malawi

The Methodist Church

Minister: Rev Graham Peaden, 28 Balfour Way, Strensall. YO32 5AH Tel 01904 491950

Preachers at the Sunday Services in August.

2 nd	10.30am	Mr Brian Taylor	No evening service
9 th	10.30am	Mrs Joan Haslam 6.30pm	Rev Graham Peadon (HC*)
16 th	10.30am	Mr Ray Chater	No evening service
23 rd	10.30am	Rev Graham Peadon (HC)	No evening service
30 th	10.30am	Rev Richard Andrew	No evening service
* 1.10	Lloly Commo	union	-

^{*} HC = Holy Communion

Mid Week Activity Wednesdays

8am Morning Prayers 10 – 11.30am Pop in for coffee

Dear Friends.

We are just entering the holiday season, when people are going away from their normal routine to have a break. It is a time for relaxing and trying something new. Holidays are things that are a bit special, where we make a special effort to do different things in different surroundings. It is something that is good for us and enables us to return refreshed and ready to carry on with our normal routines.

The Bible is very familiar with the idea of a break of routine. God worked for six days and then had a day of rest on the seventh day. So part of the Ten Commandments was to take a day of rest once a week. These days with our busy lifestyles and with so many things happening all of the time it is sometimes difficult to have a day off. If we are caring for a relative or friend, then it is sometimes impossible for us to have a day off except occasionally. But these times of rest are vitally important to us. They are a time for us to be refreshed, a time to recharge our batteries. They are a time for us to have a change of routine and a change of place.

So holidays are very important for us. They are times of rest and relaxation. They are times when we can start to unwind all of the things that get us wound up in our daily lives. Sometimes they are even needed to take on the role of a day off once a week that we don't manage in our weekly routine. So as you are relaxing and having a refreshing time, do spare a thought for God. It was God who started this in the first place! Maybe we could find a few minutes in our holiday routine for some quiet relaxation, and also some prayer.

But once you have returned from holiday and taken up the normal round again, we will hopefully feel invigorated. We will feel able to put more effort into our daily routines, and hopefully put more into our prayer life too.

With every blessing from Graham

Christian Aid Week

Thank you Sheriff Hutton for raising £518.82 this year for Christian Aid. It's amazing what happens when we all help. Thank you again.

Quintessential Web Design

Professional Affordable Websites
Website development and hosting
A local solution for the world wide web
Call Shaun: 01347 878 485 or

07814 515 211

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring
All lessons catered for – from beginners to
Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE

Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Guide Dogs for the Blind - Recycling

In the Village Plan questionnaire there were several requests for facilities to recycle aluminium foil. Did you know that these already exist? I collect <u>clean aluminium foil and cans</u> on behalf of Guide Dogs for the Blind.

Please bring the **foil** and **cans** to The Old School House. If nobody is in leave them in the left hand garage. Please note the following items are NOT aluminium foil and I cannot use them: Tea, Coffee, Crisp and Biscuit packets also pill packets [these are usually bonded to plastic] - please do not include them. Many thanks. John Oakley

Gardening Club

This month's event is the VILLAGE SHOW on SATURDAY 8th August. Everyone will have received a schedule through their door. This year an entry form has been included in the back of the schedule to help the flow on the morning of the show. Please fill in this form and bring it with you with your exhibits. Classes for everyone. Anyone requiring an extra form they are available from the Post Office or Gardening Club Committee members.

Those with potatoes in pots please bring them to the village hall on **Tuesday 4th August between 7-8pm to be weighed.**

Everyone who went on the annual day trip was extremely surprised that the flat Lincolnshire countryside could hide such delightful gardens and very reasonable choice plants. Thanks to Ruth for her organisation. The Garden Party on 4th July was held on one of those fortunate summer afternoons we all hope for. Thanks to Chris and Judith Calvert for their hospitality. We raised £185.

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

Another school year is now over and once again we would like to thank everyone who has helped us in any way over the past year. It has been a highly successful year for the school with an excellent Oftsed report and the school has once again been awarded "Highly Effective school" status. We could not have achieved this without all your help and support. We really do appreciate the time, enthusiasm, knowledge and experience you bring into the school throughout the year.

Many of our community volunteers support us on a regular basis helping with gardening club, music and reading, cycling awareness, as school Governors and in the classroom. The children (and often the staff!) benefit greatly from your knowledge and enthusiasm.

Some of you have also helped in special projects such as the Comenius project. This 2 year project involved four European schools (Spain, Sweden Turkey and our school). It has been a very successful project giving our children the opportunity to meet teachers from these countries and become pen pals with children from the 3 schools. They have learnt so much about the geography, environment, culture and history of these three countries. The project reached its finale in May with the Comenius Celebration day. Thank you to everyone who helped to make this such a successful and enjoyable event.

We are always looking for ways to work more closely with the community. If you would like to get involved in any way, or have any ideas for further community-linked projects, we would really love to hear from you.

Happy summer holidays from us all

The Children, Staff and Governors – Sheriff Hutton Primary School

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the **18th of the month** for inclusion in the following month's edition.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Writing this in the middle of July it is easier to look back rather than forward to the August plans; so that's what I'll do. Most note worthy is that our ladies have won the Ladies Country League for 2009. Congratulations to them for their outstanding performance! They have also excelled themselves by hosting and preparing splendid lunches, teas and matches on three occasions for the other clubs' LCL ladies. They are quite rightly pleased with themselves.

Our other league matches have not been doing so well, but we still enjoy taking part in these matches some of which are "catch-ups" because of earlier postponements. (Last evening, 16th July we played and beat Hovingham in the steady rain; maybe we need the rain to loosen us up). This morning the green is a big lake fed by subsidiary ponds. There are only two planned home league matches for August: Wednesday 12th v Welham in the Veterans' League at 2p.m. and Saturday 15th President's team v Secretary's team in the Ladies Country League at 2p.m. Monday 31st is our club competition for the Charlie Howe Trophy at 2p.m. Everybody would like to win this prestigious trophy. There will be other internal club matches between members; the times of these are arranged by the players so they cannot be published If you see anything going on, just pop in and have a look. Spectators are always welcome at any match.

Down in the Churchyard something stirred - no it is not spooky, in fact it is the exact opposite. For some time now we have been concerned about the state of the church path with an increasing number of flags cracking.

We are now relaying the whole path, on a more stable base after 100 years! As part of this work we will be removing the concrete and replacing that area with new flags; adding additional drainage to prevent heavy rain flooding the church and installing two low level lights along the path - about time too, I hear you say. All in all the cost will be in excess of £7000.

We would therefore like to invite everyone in the village, not just the congregation, to come to an Open Day on August 1 [10-12noon & 2-4pm] to see the work and to hear about future plans to keep this ancient building alive and relevant to the 21st C. If you value your heritage, even if you are not sure about what takes place within the building, we invite you to make a donation to help the few keep the church alive for the many. John Oakley & Roy Thompson, Churchwardens

Message from The Jumblies

Thank you so much to everyone who supported our July Coffee Morning. The weather was just perfect and so many people came along to enjoy the morning with us, more than ever before. Our sincere appreciation to everyone who baked such wonderful cakes, scones and savouries for our cake stall and refreshments and those who gave prizes and items for our stalls.

Thank you also to those people who gave generous cash donations, which swelled our total to a magnificent £800 for the Marie Curie Cancer Care. We certainly enjoyed the morning and it was wonderful to see our "regulars" and some new faces too.

This brings our total for the first half of the year to £10214.

September 5th is the date of our next Jumble Sale in aid of Racing Welfare and our Macmillan Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning will be on **September 26th** so make a note in your diary. Hope you are saving all your small change for our Money Tree. Penny Bean

An Invitation to a Wedding

Andrew Pulleyn & Debra Mayner are getting married at the Parish Church 11am on Saturday 15th August. Both have lived in the village, indeed Andrew grew up and went to school here. They would be delighted to see anyone who knows them at the church sharing in their special day.

August Ramble

Thursday 27th August. Meet 9.30am at The Village Hall car park to arrange transport to the start. After 4 – 5 miles an opportunity for a pub lunch or snack and back by 3pm.

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal – October 2009

I am in the process of planning for this year's appeal and sadly after many years service three of the House to House Collectors will no longer be available to help.

Would you like to help? If you have a few hours to spare and would like to be involved please give me a call. Your help will be very much appreciated.

Penny Bean, Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser, 01347 878392

Picnic at the Castle

Village families and friends are welcome to bring a picnic to the Castle Courtyard on **August 15th** between **3pm and 6pm**. You can sit on the grass or bring your own picnic chairs if you require them.

Door to Door Salesmen

Cold calling door-to-door salesmen are regular visitors to our village. Remember, you do not have to talk to them or buy anything from them. But, if you are elderly and might be interested in what they are selling ask a relative or neighbour to sit with you to ensure that what you are buying is what you want and at a price you can afford.

The Yorkshire Air Ambulance – a great service we receive free

On 23rd May this year our daughter Terri's life was in the balance after a horrific accident outside Malton. Being trapped for a long period in the car meant that time was of the essence if she were to receive treatment to save her.

The Yorkshire Air Ambulance crew used their medical expertise and ability to transport her speedily, 15 minutes from the A64 to the James Cook Hospital. Through them today we have Terri home where she is making tremendous progress towards a complete recovery. The Yorkshire Air Ambulance service is there for everyone who needs it. On this occasion it was for Terri.

It's costs £7,000 per day to operate. They receive no official funding.

PLEASE SUPPORT THEM by joining us to raise money at a charity day on 29th August in the morning 10am – 12noon in The Village Hall, where we will have coffee and cakes, car wash & Bric-a-brac.....then later in the evening for a Bar-B-Q and Karaoke at the Highwayman.

Teddy Bears' Picnic

Calling all Teddy Bears, Winnie the Pooh & Tigger too – you & your friends are invited to a Teddy Bear's picnic on **Sunday 6th September 2-5pm in the Village Hall**. All ages welcome with lots to keep you busy including a prize for the Best Loved & Best Dressed teddy, tombola, raffle, games etc, refreshments available for your picnic & some rugs for those who wish to venture outside.

This is a joint fundraiser with the Community Foundation based at Stamford Bridge & Sheriff Hutton Youth Club. The CF have helped with offering funding to a number of local organisations (1,100 in all) including the Youth Club & now is our opportunity to give something back. It is being run in conjunction with one of their representatives undertaking a 400 mile bicycle ride, following the route around Yorkshire of a travelling show man 80 yrs ago. Gil Richardson hopes to make a detour from York & join us on the day. For more information please check out the notice boards around the village.

Anyone wishing to help either on the day or baking cakes, tombola prizes etc, please contact any of the following: Mark: 878235 Jean: 878629 Linda 878631 Melanie / Tim 878711

Dates to Note

September	1st	12.30pm	Over 60s Luncheon Club in Village Hall	
	5th	2.00pm	Jumblies next sale for Racing Welfare	
		5.30pm	Fieldnats Barbecue and Moth Collecting, meet in The Square	
	6th	10am	Tennis Mixed Doubles / American Tournament	
	6th	2.00pm	Teddy Bear's Picnic in the Village Hall	
	17th	7.30pm	Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in Village Hall	
	19th	10am	Tennis Men's Singles & Double Competition	
	26th	10am	World's Biggest Coffee Morning in Village Hall	
		1.30pm	Tennis Ladies Singles Competition	
October	3 rd	1.30pm	Tennis Ladies Doubles Competition	
	16th	7.30pm	Village Choir Concert & Supper. Greystones (in aid of Guide Dogs)	
November	4th	7.30pm	Flower Arranging for Christmas in Village Hall	
	9th	7.30pm	Village Charities meeting in Village Hall	
	14th		Christmas Fair in aid of Guide Dogs in Village Hall	
	27th	7.00pm	Bingo in the Village hall	
December	5th		The Foresters in the Village Hall	
	12th		Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall	

Exercise Classes in Sheriff Hutton

6.00 pm - Total Wellbeing

Stretching, Strengthening relaxing – Feel the benefits of stretching the major muscle groups – suitable for all fitness levels and abilities.

7.00 pm – Legs, Bums and Tums

A multi level class focusing on toning your curves and inner core muscles with great results – suitable for all fitness levels.

8.00 pm -Circuits

For a full workout of Endurance and Cardiovascular exercises – easy to follow, harder to do! Suitable for the exerciser who would like to work at higher levels and likes to sweat!.

These will be a run in a casual, friendly format; no trendy gym gear required, but supportive footwear essential. You are welcome to bring your babies up to crawling age!

20% discount on paying for the 14 week term (saving nearly £12.00).

Starts Thursday 10th September until 17 December or pay casually for £4.20 a class.

Why not give it a go and start to feel the benefits of regular exercise! Contact Linzi (RSA qualified) for more information on 07815 689033.

THE CASTLE INN

Extends a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New Good Quality Food Served Daily Lunchtimes and Early Evenings (except Wednesday) Children Welcome

Tel: 01347 878 335

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Homemade Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales: Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome Large Beer Garden

Tel: 01347 878 328 www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk

Do you want to play the organ?

The Royal School of Church Music is concerned about the shortage of organists to play in churches. A Bursary Scheme has been set up to assist people to play the organ which pays a minimum of 50% of the costs of a 12 hour course of tuition.

Applicants should be of about grade 4 standard or above on the piano and should be keen to play the organ in local churches. Please contact Chris Calvert 01347 878533 if you are interested

Fieldnats

A small number of members had an excellent walk along Caulkley Bank. It was a very hot & sunny day & a wide variety of plants were recorded varying from Rosebay willow herb, Goldenrod, Jack go to bed at noon & Pignut. The widest variety of butterflies spotted so far this year (7) included a Ringlet, Wall Brown, Common Skipper & Small Tortoiseshell. Our thanks goes to Richard & Fran Freer for recording everything. PLEASE NOTE there will be NO meeting during August

Next meeting: Sat 5th Sept BBQ & moth collecting evening at Andy & Gillian Chapman's'. Meet **5.30pm** in the square near The Highwayman. Anyone interested in joining the group please contact Melanie on 878711

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

As the season continues, both our teams continue to give an excellent account of themselves in the York Senior League. The first XI are currently top of Division 4B after a great win over local rivals Sheriff Hutton Bridge. The second XI also continue to put some good performances in Division 5B.

The club is pleased to announce preparations for the Fun Day on Sunday 23^{rd} August 1-4pm are going well. There will be a bar, BBQ, raffle, cake stall, tombola, bouncy castle, plus many different stalls. We look forward to seeing you all there. Anyone wishing to donate a raffle prize or have a stall of their own, at a cost of £3, is asked to contact Sally Harrison on 07719 624033. We are also looking for a band to play during the afternoon and if anyone knows of anyone who may be interested, we would encourage them to contact Sally too. Thank you very much, Sally Harrison.

Castleman 200 Club

We are pleased to announce that the winners of the Castleman 200 Club July draw are as follows:

1st Prize Mr Neil Fairweather
 2nd Prize Mr & Mrs Greenback
 3rd Prize Mr Tony Fisher

If you would like to join the Castleman 200 Club or become involved in sponsorship at Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club, you may do so by contacting Ernest Taylor on 01904 656800

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

The speaker for our July meeting was unable to come as she became unwell on the day of our meeting. Fortunately two of our members, Margaret Thompson and Evelyn Shead stepped in at the last minute and saved the day. We had a most interesting and informative evening as Margaret told us of her work for Guide Dogs for the Blind, covering the selection of dogs, their training costs and fundraising involved. Evelyn brought along her Guide Dog Oliver and gave us a first hand account of how he enables her to lead a more independent life.

Next month there will be no meeting as August 12th is the date of our outing to Skipton. **We will leave at 9.00am**, call at Millstones for coffee, before travelling onto Grassington for an hour, then onto Skipton for the rest of the day, leaving for home around 4.30pm

There are still a few seats available. Members £13.50. Non Members £15.50

If you would like to join us please contact Bette

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Atkinson Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate

www.j-skelton.co.uk
Tel: 01347 878 790

THE TREE FELLA

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and
Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd

Tel: 01347 878 684

Simon Wood

t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation Used Car Sales New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm

Tel: 01347 878 332

Bingo for Help the Heroes

Once again the people of Sheriff Hutton and the local community have rallied to a cause and given support where needed most. Thank you all for the wonderful prizes and very generous donations particularly the £40 left at the post office. We had a great turn out with a very enjoyable evening and most won a prize. Total raised £851.50. Thanks also to a wonderful team, thanks again, lan.

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church			
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	1.30pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tue	10.00am	Chatterbox	Methodist Church	7.30pm	Ju Jitsu	Village Hall
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	6:30pm	Club Night	Tennis Club
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	<u>11.00am</u>	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	7 – 8.30pm	Youth Club	Cricket Club
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in August

1st	Sat	10.00 – 12noon 2.00 – 4.00pm	Gift and Open Day at the Parish Church
		7.30pm	Across Canada by Rail. Talk in the Parish Church
4 th	Tues	12.30pm	Over 60's Luncheon in Village Hall
		7.00 – 8.00pm	Potato Weighing Competition at Village Hall
8 th	Sat		Village Show at the Village Hall
11 th	Tues	6.00pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council Meeting at the Lodge, West Lilling
12 th	Wed	9.00am	Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association outing to Skipton. Meet Village Hall car park
		2.00pm	Bowls v Welham (VL) at Bowls Club
14 th	Fri	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall
15 th	Sat	2.00pm	Bowls Ladies Country League President's v Secretary's Team at Bowls Club
		3.00 - 6.00pm	Picnic in the Great Courtyard of the Castle
23 rd	Sun	1.00 – 4.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club Fun Day
27 th	Thur	9.30am	Mid Week Ramble meet Village Hall car park
29 th	Sat	10.00 – 12noon	Coffee, cakes, car wash, Bric a Brac for Yorkshire Air Ambulance. Village Hall
			Barbecue and Karaoke for Yorkshire Air Ambulance at The Highwayman
31 st	Mon		Bank Holiday Coffee Morning for Parish Church at May Rose Cottage
		2.00pm	Bowls Charlie Howe Trophy at Bowls Club

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 **Telescopic Forklift**

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance Pond Excavation Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel: 01347 878 558

GREEN ACRES TOM UNSWORTH

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance Hedge Cutting, Fencing Wood Chipping Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting

Tel: 01347 878 558

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY

REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

Contact: 01347 878 590 Mobile: 07947 045 222